
  

 

 

 

News Release 

For Immediate Release 

Two new cases of COVID-19 in Arviat  
 

Iqaluit, Nunavut (January 25, 2021) – Today, Nunavut has two new cases of COVID-19, 

both in Arviat. There are now 17 active cases in the territory.  

All individuals are asymptomatic, doing well and are isolating. This cluster involves multiple 

households. Contact tracing in the community is ongoing and public health staff are 

monitoring everyone in isolation. 

Nunavut's Rapid Response Team is supporting the community health team remotely and 

additional support should arrive in the community in the next 24 hours.  

Anyone who has travelled to and from Arviat since January 19 are asked to limit their 

contacts and self-monitor for symptoms. They are also asked to contact their local health 

centre or Iqaluit public health, if in the city, to help with contact tracing and monitoring. 

Vaccine doses are still available in Arviat. Please contact the health centre to make an 

appointment.  

Anyone who has reason to believe they have been exposed to COVID-19 is advised to call 

the COVID-hotline at 1-888-975-8601 between 10 a.m. and 6 p.m. EST, or notify their 

community health centre right away, and immediately isolate at home for 14 days. Please 

do not go to the health centre in person. 

For all the latest information, including the numbers of recovered and active cases per 

community, go to: 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/covid-19-novel-coronavirus.   

For the latest information on current public health restrictions, go to: 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/health/information/nunavuts-path.   

For the latest information on Nunavut's COVID-19 vaccination plans, go to: 

https://gov.nu.ca/health/information/covid-19-vaccination.  
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News releases are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca.  
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Les communiqués de presse sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 

Communications    2021-NR-07 

An update will be provided at a press conference today, Monday, January 25 at 11 a.m., 

EST.  
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